

January 20, 2026

In the growing community of Rockne, TX, the Sacred Heart Pastoral Council shall be an advisory and service group to assist the pastor. By word and example, the council should promote the growth of faith and love in the parish.

Members Attending- Ben Garza, Rommy McDonald, Linda Kutach, Patsy Meuth, Kayla Voigt

Opening Prayer

Approval of minutes- with Ben's corrections, approved

Pastor's Report- Parish- Youth Minister, Jesse Aguayo launched website-stcarloyouth.com. The link will be added to the Home Page. Students in Grades 3rd-12th are involved. Movie night was held in December. DCYC participation in January. A calendar will be developed for the year, Lent- discussion of Spanish Stations of the Cross. Spanish are thinking about celebrating this on Good Friday. One service for Holy Thursday mass with 3 priests. Diocese- Fr. James Misko appointed bishop of Tucson, AZ, New vicar Fr. Tom Reitmeyer

Visitor statements- Laura Wolbrueck – audit went well. Gather information for new needs for the yearly budget. Looking at budget for CCE with Bill Kadura. Laura would

like to get a new TV because it is broken in the Holtman classroom. Fr. will work with finance to get tvs /projectors in the Sacred Heart School Hall. Fr. said Laura can get a tv. In an emergency, Fr. will help Laura get a TV for her EIM classes.

Committees:

- Liturgical, Sacristan, Lectors/Greeters, Ushers- Marilyn Klaus- Had a handout of liturgical teams with definitions. She is updating a notebook. She works with extraordinary ministers, ushers, lectors, & updating guidelines & creating calendars. She is asking the PC to find volunteer/s to take over this role. She will help the new person. Patsy wants to replace prayer cards in the pews. Print a Spanish prayer card in a different color. Ben suggested making a QR code for this.
- Social-No report
- Hispanic- Rommy- have started Jamica meetings. Thinking of extending hours. She spoke to Marcia Ireland about money collection. April 26 is the date for this year. It will always be the last Sunday in April. Same booths & more activities. Laura said to work on permission for Door Prize activity. Thinking about a garage sale & children's game. Lady of Guadalupe Statue has been set up.

- Engagement- No report
- Bazaar-Damian will start working on this in July. New septic system in place. Damian will Thank Dale Cook in the bulletin for his donation.
- Education- No report. Do we want to start charging for CCD?
- Communication- Leticia Grohman & Allen Klaus volunteered. The idea was presented to Jessie Aguayo. Jesse said we need a director. We would like a calendar. Janie Aguayo is working on a test run with this. Kayla asked about a Google calendar. She will work with Rodney on this.
- Building Renovation- Have a 5-member panel- PC, Finance Council-Marsha Ireland, Timmy Tucker, Damian Muehr, Carl Meuth. The committee needs to get together & provide roles. Damian asked, "What kind of money do we have?" Ben said we don't know. Laura said it will be a back a forth issue for now. We will focus on the church now & updates for both halls may be later but up to committee.

Old Business

- Excel sheet review
- Communication Committee
- Inventory of out-buildings- Sent to Bridgit Wolf

New Business

- 150-year Church Anniversary- Spanish group wants to be a part of this. Patsy said Bonnie Shimek said Historical Society was not part of this. Patsy will contact Leann Lee. Rommy will come up with ideas from the Hispanic committee but get other committees together, have Historical Society open for that day. Have it June 12-14. Linda made the motion to have a 150th celebration, Patsy seconded.
- Lent
- Jesse Aguayo - DCYC, potential grant for public playground at SHC has been working on this for a year. Grant for \$25,000 with Bluebonnet turned down because of so many applicants. Needs to be done in a year. But, will continue to apply. LCRA approved Rosanky Community Center playground if we want to look at it. Work with diocese. Insurance has been discussed with the diocese. Patsy moved to go for application. Rommy seconded. Looking at a digital calendar for church.
- Deacon Alvin: discussion around Funeral coordinating: Passed out a list of funeral ministry items. Deacon needs to find one or two people to take over the ministry.

- St. Ann's sent a yearly report. We appreciate everything they do.
- New council membership. Linda Kutach will take care of this.
- Ben & Linda will create a pulpit announcement for new liturgical & funeral leaders.

Next meeting- April 14, 2026

Closing prayer